Cache Peak Civic Assn.

MINUTES

October 4. 2007

Attendance:  See the attached sign-up sheet

Cordell Sheridan called the meeting to order.  Kent Durfee moved the minutes of July and August be approved and dispensed with.  The motion carried.

Dee Ann Spencer read the September minutes. Kent Durfee moved and Dee Jay Stanger seconded the September minutes be approved as read.  Motion carried.

Suzanne Ogren reported that $5,745.58 is in the D.L. Evans account.  There was a $65 deposit and $1000 withdrawal to Elba Inc.  Jim Powers moved and Kent seconded the report stand as approved.  Motion carried.

Wallace Keck gave an update on the parks.  The road is almost complete to the Steins Creek Picnic Area which is handicap accessible.  No new info on the bunkhouse.  Employees are winterizing the City of Rocks and Smokey Mt. Campgrounds.  A fence project is up for bid with $25,000 coming from NPS.

Seasonal housing is being constructed on the site of the old shop building.  An equestrian facility is being designed for Castle Rocks State Park.  It will be for use by outfitters and the public.  The $4 entrance fee covers day use of the horse corral.  The question was asked if a cattle corral would be provided.  Discussion was favorable to a corral.  Cordell Sheridan thanked Wallace for the update.

The Almo Playground committee headed by Brenda Davis reported that a fundraiser is available on the AlmoIdaho.com website.  By clicking on the banner, you can shop online at numerous stores with a portion of the proceeds going to the playground project.  A raffle, ladies night out, and grants are other fund raising ideas.  The cost for the equipment ranges from $10,000 -$30,000.  The committee needs help with fund raisers.

Stan Lloyd displayed a news article in the South Idaho Press about the Bookmobile.  Would like to get the project self-sustaining so that it isn’t difficult to fund every year.

There will be a City of Rocks Backcountry Byway meeting with the community in Almo on October 18, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. at the firehouse.

Kent Durfee reported that all the leg work has been done for the last phase of the Byway.  The money is not there yet.  The road will not be completed before 2009 at the least if Congress approves the money for it.

Nominations were opened up for new officers for 2008.  The ballots need to be ready by Oct. 15.  Contact Dee Ann for an absentee ballot.

Kent Durfee was nominated for president but declined.  Dee Jay Stanger was nominated and accepted. Mike Spencer was nominated for president. George Darrington and Mark Babbitt were nominated for Vice President.  Sherry Spencer and Brenda Davis were nominated for recording secretary.  Janis Durfee was nominated for corresponding secretary.  Sadie Udy and Lee Ann Black were nominated for treasurer.

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

